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Minutes of a meeting of the Fletching Parish Council held at the Fletching Village Hall on Monday 14th March 2016 at 7.00pm
	Item
	Description
	Responsible

	4023
	Present
Councillors P. Roundell (Chairman), B. Dickens, I. Setford, D. Kerwood, S. Bone, S. Sainsbury, C. Rothery, Lady N. Collum and T. Elbrick were present.  A member of the public was also present.


	

	4024
	Apologies for absence

None.

	

	4025
	Declarations of interest
None.

	

	4026
	Questions from the public
Water on Ruston Bridge Road

A member of the public asked about the water on the road in Ruston Bridge Road.  Councillors Dickens and Sainsbury advised that this had been reported on several occasions to Highways and that we are currently waiting for the gullies to be cleared.  Councillor Sainsbury will raise it again and K. Rumble will send the member of the public details of how to report issues to Highways directly.

	

	4027

4028


	Reports of District and County Councillors
Broadband

Councillor Roundell advised that MP Nus Ghani had been on a politics television show on Sunday about the provision of superfast broadband.  It was noted that 28% of households in the Wealden district do not have fast enough broadband.  A voucher scheme may already be in place to enable households to get superfast broadband via a personal satellite solution.  Councillor Roundell noted that broadband is now receiving a lot of press attention.
Wealden District Council

Councillor Roundell advised that a full District Council meeting had been held and the 1.94% increase in council tax was confirmed.  
Councillor Roundell mentioned the recent Standards Committee hearing and invited Councillor Setford to give a verbal summary of the hearing.  Councillor Setford gave a brief summary and full details are available on the Wealden District Council website.

	P. Roundell

	4031
	Confirmation and signature of the minutes of the meetings held on Monday 8th February 2016 and Thursday 25th February 2016
The minutes of the above meetings had been previously circulated.  Councillor Dickens proposed they be confirmed as a true record, this was seconded by Councillor Lady Collum and agreed by a unanimous vote.  The Chairman duly signed the minutes.

 
	P. Roundell

	4032

4033
	Planning applications

· WD/2016/0352/LB & WD/2016/0353/F – Pound Farm, Sheffield Green, Nr. Danehill TN22 3 RD:  Single storey short (4m) link to replace approved internal link (to be rescinded)
This is a small amendment and the join between the main house and the new development will not be intrusive on the landscape.  It is physically attached to the main building and conforms to policy DC19.  Councillor Lady Collum proposed that the parish council recommends the application for approval.  This was seconded by Councillor Dickens and agreed by a unanimous vote.

· WD/2016/7006/AD – The Old Dairy, Sliders Lane, Furners Green TN22 3RT:  General purpose barn for storage of machinery, feed, hay and straw (for information only, Fletching Parish Council is not a consultee)

	

	4034

4035
	Planning decisions

The following planning decision notices had been received:
· WD/2016/0130/LDE – Mill House, Bell Lane, Fletching TN22 3YA:  Non-compliance with agricultural occupancy condition attached to T/1952/10662 – ISSUED
· WD/2015/2873/F – Yew Tree, Sheffield Green, Sheffield Park TN22 3 RD:  Construction of rear storm porch, conversion and extension of existing single-storey outshot into dining space, removal of dormer window from south-east elevation and installation of replacement windows, and incorporation of feather-edged boarding to rear elevation at ground floor level – APPROVED

	

	4036

4037

4038

4039
	Quiet Lanes

A reply had been received from Ian Johnson, Principal Traffic & Safety Engineer at East Sussex County Council, explaining the background the of the Quiet Lanes Initiative, the conclusions from trials in other counties and the reasons why East Sussex County Council is not adopting it. The Chairman asked Councillor Bone for her comments and Councillor Bone advised that she found the reply unsatisfactory.  

Road safety in the parish was discussed and it was noted that the fire service will now be working more closely with the police and Highways.  Councillor Setford attended the launch of the Safer Wealden Partnership last week and is still trying to get our two new Speed Watch sites approved.

It was noted that any changes to the rural lanes would be difficult to enforce.  Councillor Bone was concerned about the dangers of large organised cycling events and the general increase in the number of cyclists on the road was discussed.
Councillors Sainsbury and Bone are attending a session with Chief Inspector Wakefield on Friday 1st April and it was agreed that they would question the Inspector about the future of PCSOs and rural policing, Speed Watch, road safety and cyclists.

	S. Bone

S. Sainbsury

	4040
	Fletching Festival update
K. Rumble gave a verbal update on the festival and advised that over £1,700 in sponsorship monies has been raised so far from local businesses.  Army cadets will be attending the event and helping set up, manage car parking etc.  The committee is currently working on timings for the event programme which will be hand delivered to every household in the parish before the event.  
K. Rumble also advised that a promotional page will be published in this month’s parish magazine outlining the details of the competitions and encouraging people to start working on their entries.  It was also noted that Sheffield Park Gardens are working in partnership with the festival committee as it is their Big Camp weekend that weekend.

	K. Rumble

	4041
4042

4043
	Parish Action Plan
· Update on progress made in the last year

The Parish Action Plan Steering Group had published a progress update document and over 50% of the issues raised by the community had been tackled.

Councillor Sainsbury asked Councillor Roundell whether he had held a meeting with Kelvin Williams (Head of Planning at Wealden District Council) yet to discuss the future of our community facilities.  The Chairman advised that he had not arranged a meeting and will do so.

· Appoint a councillor to the Steering Group

Following the resignation of Councillor Elbrick from the Parish Action Plan Steering Group, the Chairman asked if any other councillors would like to be appointed.  Councillor Bone volunteered and the Chairman thanked her.

	

	4044
	Queen’s birthday beacons

The lighting of the Fletching beacon to celebrate Her Majesty the Queen’s 90th birthday on 21st April 2016 was discussed.  Councillor Dickens advised that it was difficult to identify a suitable location for the permanent placement of the beacon due to its size.  
Splaynes Green is not suitable due to a number of overhead cables.  The verge at the bottom of Cherry Cottages is no longer suitable due to the location of the Village Sign.  Several other possibilities were discussed and Councillor Bone offered the use of a Hiab lorry, but a solution could not be identified. It was agreed that K. Rumble would consider if anything can be done at the festival to mark the occasion.

	K. Rumble

	4045
	Clean for The Queen

The parish council thanked Councillors Lady Collum, Setford and Mrs R Anderson for their help cleaning up the parish and collecting litter on Saturday 5th March.  Councillor Sainsbury had cleared Sharpsbridge Lane and Barkham Lane.
The Clerk advised that Mrs Anderson is meeting with a group of volunteers from Crowborough who are looking for new areas to keep clean and tidy and may consider helping to pick up litter in our parish.

	

	4046
	Meeting dates

The amended council meeting dates from March 2016 to June 2016 were approved.  The meeting scheduled for Thursday 31st March will be chaired by Councillor Dickens in Councillor Roundell’s absence and minuted by Councillor Sainsbury in the Clerk’s absence.  Councillor Dickens requested that it be noted that he will be away on holiday from 12th April to 2nd May.

	

	4047
	Internal audit

The Clerk had previously circulated details of an internal auditor and recommended that Keith Robertson be appointed.  This was proposed by Councillor Dickens, seconded by Councillor Lady Collum and agreed by a unanimous vote.  

	K. Rumble

	4048
	Grant application

Approve grant application from Fletching Recreation Ground Committee for £1,000 in 2016/2017

The grant application was discussed and it was noted that the budget set aside for grants in 2016/2017 is £1,000 in total for the whole parish.  The parish council is concerned about the finances of the Recreation Ground and that the Committee does not appear to be generating sufficient income to sustain itself and carry out routine maintenance.  
Councillor Roundell proposed that the parish council should not award a grant on this occasion and draw the Recreation Ground Committee’s attention to the letter sent in July 2015.  This was seconded by Councillor Setford and agreed by a unanimous vote.  K. Rumble will draft a letter and circulate it to councillors for approval.

	

	4049

4050
	Administration
· The receipts, payments and bank reconciliations as at 26th February 2016 had been previously circulated and were received.
· The following payments were approved:

K. Rumble salary

£487.66*

K. Rumble expenses

£84.89
K. Rumble pension

£134.68**

B. Dickens expenses
£9.90
B. Dickens member’s allowance (half yearly)

£60.80

Payment to Inland Revenue payroll deductions

£10.88

S. Sainsbury member’s allowance (half yearly)

£76.00

SSALC New Councillor Training (S. Sainsbury)

£6.00***

*paid by Standing Order on the 28th of each month
**paid by Standing Order on the 28th of each month.  £28.38 deducted from employee and £106.30 contributed by Fletching Parish Council
***Balance after previous training credit used

	

	4051
	Information for noting or including on a future agenda
Street cleaning on Friday 11th March

Councillor Sainsbury asked how the street cleaning went last Friday.  Councillor Dickens advised that some people did not move their cars but that the street cleaning was carried out to a high standard and several compliments were received.  Councillor Sainsbury asked for street cleaning signage to be added to a future meeting agenda.

	

	4052
	Close of meeting

The Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.35pm.

	P. Roundell

	4053
	Dates of next meetings
· The next planning meeting is scheduled for Thursday 31st March 2016.
· The next council meeting is scheduled for Monday 18th April 2016.
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